			UPDATE FROM THE JUDGES OFFICE
			     KEEPING YOU IN THE KNOW

August 17, 2021
	Many of you have asked about the New Senior Citizens building, pool building and pool, how it all was funded, and continues to be funded. Here is the answer to all these concerns.
	The Foard City Wind Project was what helped pay for these projects with funds the County received from the wind project. The Senior Citizens and Pool Building cost over $420,000.00 as the pool cost over $250,000.00. This was all paid for by the County.
	How do we keep these projects funded? The Senior Citizens has become a budgeted line item under the Counties annual budget and is run by the County. The pool is also funded under the Counties annual budget of $30,000.00 per year. In turn, this allows the County and City to sign an Inter-local agreement to help fund the pool. The City of Crowell is in charge of the Pool and all its day to day operations.
	My Commissioners and I want to Thank the Mayor and the City Council for this mutual agreement on working together for our Community in recognizing two of our most important responsibilities in this community, our “Kids and our Senior Citizens” 
					Asking for Gods Blessings

					RESPECTFULY,
FOARD COUNTY JUDGE AND COMMISSIONERS
